
 

 

STATE OF WEST VIRGINIA, COUNTY OF UPSHUR, CITY OF BUCKHANNON, TO WIT: 
 

A regular meeting of the Buckhannon Waste Collection Board was held on Thursday, December 1, 
2022, at 7:30 a.m. in the Council Chambers of City Hall. The following individuals were in 
attendance (GTM – GoToMeeting):  
 
Robbie Skinner   Mayor       Present 
Randy Sanders   City Recorder      Present 
CJ Rylands    Board Member     Absent 
Scott Randall    Board Member     Present 
Jay Hollen    City Engineer      Present 
Jerry Arnold    Director of Public Works    Present  
Amberle Jenkins   Assistant Recorder/Director of Finance Present  
Tom O’Neill    City Attorney      Absent  

 
City of Buckhannon Waste Collection Board 7:30 a.m., at City Hall in Council Chambers 

Meeting Agenda for Thursday, December 1, 2022 

A.     Call to Order 
          A.1  Moment of Silence  
          A.2  Pledge to the Flag of the United States of America 
 
B.     Recognized Guests 
          B.1     
 
C.     Financial Report-Amby Jenkins  
          C.1 November 2022 
 
D.     Department Report 
          D.1 Recycling Center Report 
          D.2 Transfer Station Report 
          D.3 Waste Collection Report 
 
E.     Correspondence and Information 
          E.1 Notice Rate Increase Effective on January 1, 2023 
 
F.     Consent Agenda 
          F.1 Approval of Minutes: 10/06/22, 11/03/22 
 
G.     Strategic Issues for Discussion and/or Vote 
          G.1 Request Bill Adjustment 193 Cutright Chapel Road 
          G.2 Approval Holiday Schedule Closure Transfer Station Christmas Eve 12/24/22 & New Year’s Eve 12/31/22 
          G.3 Discussion/Possible Vote Approval Wage Increase City Engineer Jay Hollen 
 
H.     Board Members Comments and Announcements 
 
I.     Adjournment 
 
Posted 11/23/2022 
 
A.  Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by Mayor Robbie Skinner, followed by a moment 
of silence and pledge to the flag.  

 
B.  Recognized Guests:  None 
 
C.  Financial Report 
C.1 November 2022 – Amby Jenkins presented and explained the following information, noting 
that these reports do not include some of the final close of business figures (I.e., credit card 
receipts) for the month as it ended yesterday:  
 



 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 
Motion Randall/Skinner to approve the November Financial Report.  Motion carried.   

D.  Department Report – Mr. Arnold noted that since the end of the month was yesterday, he does 
not have printouts of D.1, D.2 or D.3.  He provided an overview of departments and employee 
activities.  Mr. Arnold discussed the difficulty of finding new employees. 
 
D.1 Recycling Center Report - None 
 
D.2 Transfer Station Report - None 
 
D.3 Waste Collection Report - None  
 
E.  Correspondence and Information – Mayor Skinner reviewed the following items with the 
Board: 
 
E.1 Notice Rate Increase Effective on January 1, 2023 



 

 

 
 
F.  Consent Agenda 
F.1 Approval of Minutes 10/06/2022, 11/03/22 – Mayor Skinner asked for any necessary 
corrections or additions to the minutes or a motion to approve them as presented. 
 
Motion to approve the Minutes of 10/06/2022 and 11/03/22 as presented was made by 
Randall/Skinner.  Motion carried. 

 
G.  Strategic Issues for Discussion and/or Vote 
G.1 Request Bill Adjustment 193 Cutright Chapel Road – Amby Jenkins reported that this issues 
has already been handled by the front office of City Hall.  No further action was necessary. 
  
G.2 Approval Holiday Schedule Closure Transfer Station Christmas Eve 12/24/22 & New 
Year’s Eve 12/31/22 – Mayor Skinner explained the request noting that no employees of the 
Transfer Station would receive holiday pay as it is not an approved holiday. 
 
Motion to approve the closure of the Transfer Station Christmas Eve 12/24/22 & New Year’s 
Eve 12/31/22, noting that this is not an approved city holiday therefore no holiday pay will 
be paid to the employees, was made by Randall/Skinner.  Motion carried. 
 
Mayor Skinner asked for a motion to move into Executive Session to discuss a personnel issue. 
 
Motion to move into Executive Session at 7:52 AM was made by Skinner/Randall.  Motion 
carried. 
 
Motion to leave Executive Session at 7:54 AM was made by Skinner/Randall.  Motion carried. 
 



 

 

Mayor Skinner noted that we had returned from an Executive Session where we discussed 
a personnel issue. 
 

G.3 Discussion/Possible Vote Approval Wage Increase City Engineer Jay Hollen – Mayor 
Skinner explained that this request was to approve a wage increase for the City Engineer 
Jay Hollen of $5,000, of which this Board would be responsible for $1,250 plus the 
additional payroll tax expenses. 
 
Motion to approve a wage increase for the City Engineer Jay Hollen of $5,000, of which this 
Board would be responsible for $1,250 plus the additional payroll tax expenses was made by 
Randall/Skinner.  Motion carried. 
 
H.  Board Members Comments and Announcements 
 

 CJ Rylands: Mr. Rylands was absent. 
 

 Scott Randall: Mr. Randall had nothing further. 
 

 Randy Sanders: Mr. Sanders asked about the use of cardboard waste receptacles or 
additional toters in the public areas for special city events.  Mr. Arnold noted that it would 
be more efficient to use our toters, which would be adapted for the events.    

 
 Amberle Jenkins: Nothing further. 

 
 Jerry Arnold: Nothing further. 

 
 Jay Hollen: Nothing further. 

 
 Robbie Skinner: Mayor Skinner wished everyone a Merry Christmas and a Happy New 

Year.  He asked that we keep CJ Rylands in our thoughts as he is recovering from the flu. 
 

I.      Adjournment 
 
Motion to adjoin at 8:01 AM was made by Randall/Skinner.   

 
 

Mayor Robert N. Skinner III                                      ______________________________________________ 

 
 
City Recorder Randall H. Sanders                          __________________________________________ 

 


